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Agenda
1) Feedback on interchanges between the Directorate/Project and OHEP [Hugh Montgomery/ 

Steve Holmes/ John Cooper/ Mike Procario]  
a) CD-1 ESAAB  
b) Cooperative Agreement [Mike Procario/ Pepin Carolan/ Steve Webster] 

2) NOvA Progress Report [John Cooper/Ron Ray/Nancy Grossman]  
a) Environmental Assessment [John Cooper/ Keith Schuh/ Sally Arnold] 
b) CD-2/3a Review Preparations [John Cooper] 

i) Documents 
ii) Presentations 
iii) Webpage 

3) Accelerator Shutdown Issues/Schedules/Scenarios [Nancy Grossman] 
4) Near Detector Excavation [Ron Ray] 
5) Updated discussion on potential CD-2a/3a review instead of a CD-2/3a. [Ed Temple and All] 

6) Discuss OPMO preparations for Director’s Review (Charge, Agenda,, Reviewers and 
assignments) [Dean Hoffer/Ed Temple] 

7) Discussion on Next Meeting [Ed Temple] 

8) Status of Action Items [John Cooper] 



OPMO 01-May-07 NOvA WGM 3

Notes for NOvA Discussion with Dan Lehman -
4/25/2007

Want to have a NOvA New Start in FY07. 
OHEP has notified Congress of $1M reprogramming into MIE for NOvA in FY07 and an 
additional $1M for the Cooperative Agreement for the Far Detector Building in FY07. 
 
Will we be able to have a CD-2/3a DOE Lehman Review on July 17-19, complete the 
EIR Process and hold an ESAAB by early/mid September? 
 
Some concern about how timely the EIR will be conducted and also about how the 
interaction will go since in some of  the “lines of  inquiry” we will have tailored 
responses that the EIR may want to quibble about. 
 
So, that raises the question again: “Should we go for a CD-2a/3a instead of a CD-2/3a?” 
 
That might avoid the requirement of having an EIR prior to the ESAAB (is this correct?  
Mark Reichanadter told me they did the EIR for LCLS for CD-2b).  But does it still 
constitute a “new start.”  That is can one continue at 1/12th the 07 rate in 08 even if there 
is a continuing resolution because it’s not a new start in 08. 
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Notes for NOvA Discussion with Dan Lehman -
4/25/2007 (continued)

Then there is also the NEPA documentation schedule which is “nip and tuck” in regard to 
being complete with a ROD in time for the ESAAB.  DOE Order 413.3A ‘requires’ 
NEPA documentation complete for CD-2.  We’ll be well along, but may not be complete. 
I’ve been hoping your committee could recommend CD-2 approval and CD-3a approval 
contingent on completion of the NEPA documentation.  I believe we’ll definitely have 
the NEPA complete by early FY08 in time for when real CD-3a activity needs to start. 
 
However, then one might again ask does a CD-2 approval and conditional CD-3A 
approval in FY07 constitute a new start.  I realize that there are sometimes questions one 
doesn’t want to ask.  So, if this is one of those, I didn’t ask it. 
 
CONSEQUENCES 
 
If we’re going for a full CD-2/3a then we maybe want you to consider inviting the EIR 
people to your review. 
 
If we’re only going for a CD-2a/3a then we wouldn’t want the EIR people invited.  Even 
in this latter case, we plan to 1) post all of our material (responses to the “lines of 
inquiry”) on the web the way PNNL did and 2) hold a joint FSO/Fermilab Performance 
Management System (EVMS) review prior to your review so we’ll be ready to track the 
CD-2a activities as soon as they start. 
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Notes / ANSWERS for NOvA Discussion with 
Dan Lehman - 4/25/2007

Want to have a NOvA New Start in FY07. 
OHEP has notified Congress of $1M reprogramming into MIE for NOvA in FY07 and an 
additional $1M for the Cooperative Agreement for the Far Detector Building in FY07. 
 
12:30 PM FRIDAY, APRIL 27, 2007.  DAN HAD NOVA CD-1 PRESENTATION IN 
FRONT OF HIM.  THE ESAAB NOW ON WEDNESDAY MAY 2. 
 
Will we be able to have a CD-2/3a DOE Lehman Review on July 17-19, complete the 
EIR Process and hold an ESAAB by early/mid September? 
 
Some concern about how timely the EIR will be conducted and also about how the 
interaction will go since in some of  the “lines of  inquiry” we will have tailored 
responses that the EIR may want to quibble about. 
 
SCHEDULE COULD BE PROBLEMATIC.  THERE’LL BE AN EIR TEST CASE IN 
A COUPLE OF WEEKS AT PNNL PHYSICAL SCIENCES FACILITY (PSF). 
 
So, that raises the question again: “Should we go for a CD-2a/3a instead of a CD-2/3a?” 
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Notes / ANSWERS for NOvA Discussion with 
Dan Lehman - 4/25/2007 (continued)

That might avoid the requirement of having an EIR prior to the ESAAB (is this correct?  
Mark Reichanadter told me they did the EIR for LCLS for CD-2b).  But does it still 
constitute a “new start.”  That is can one continue at 1/12th the 07 rate in 08 even if there 
is a continuing resolution because it’s not a new start in 08. 
 
MUST GO AHEAD AND HAVE AN EIR.  OMB COMPLAINED LAST YEAR OF SO 
MANY EXCEPTIONS OF DOE PROJECTS IN THE BUDGET WITHOUT EIRS.  SO, 
NO EIR, NO CD-2 (EVEN CD-2A).  OMB WON’T LET IT GO IN THE BUDGET.  
DRL NOTED THAT THE PROGRAM OFFICES NOW MUST PAY FOR THE EIRS.  
AND THAT, OHEP (AND FSO) WILL NEED TO GET GOING ON AN “EIR PLAN.”  
THIS PLAN FORMS THE BASIS FOR STARTING DISCUSSIONS WITH OECM. 
 
Then there is also the NEPA documentation schedule which is “nip and tuck” in regard to 
being complete with a ROD in time for the ESAAB.  DOE Order 413.3A ‘requires’ 
NEPA documentation complete for CD-2.  We’ll be well along, but may not be complete. 
I’ve been hoping your committee could recommend CD-2 approval and CD-3a approval 
contingent on completion of the NEPA documentation.  I believe we’ll definitely have 
the NEPA complete by early FY08 in time for when real CD-3a activity needs to start. 
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Notes / ANSWERS for NOvA Discussion with 
Dan Lehman - 4/25/2007 (continued)

PROCEED TO PUSH AHEAD!  RAY WILL BE ACQUISITION EXECUTIVE, SO 
HAVE SOME FLEXIBILITY.  PROCEED NOW ON PLAN FOR CD-2/3A; IF TOO 
COMPLICATED, GO IN FOR CD-2 FIRST, THEN A SHORT TIME LATER (>~3 
WKS) GO IN FOR CD-3A. 
 
However, then one might again ask does a CD-2 approval and conditional CD-3A 
approval in FY07 constitute a new start.  I realize that there are sometimes questions one 
doesn’t want to ask.  So, if this is one of those, I didn’t ask it. 
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Notes / ANSWERS for NOvA Discussion with 
Dan Lehman - 4/25/2007 (continued)

Consequences 
 
If we’re going for a full CD-2/3a then we maybe want you to consider inviting the EIR 
people to your review. 
 
DRL THINKS WE CAN GET THROUGH A CD-2.  DECIDE AFTER PNNL PSF EIR 
AND AFTER THE NOVA DIRECTOR’S CD-2/3A REVIEW WHETHER OR NOT TO 
INVITE EIR TO LEHMAN REVIEW. 
 
If we’re only going for a CD-2a/3a then we wouldn’t want the EIR people invited.  Even 
in this latter case, we plan to 1) post all of our material (responses to the “lines of 
inquiry”) on the web the way PNNL did and 2) hold a joint FSO/Fermilab Performance 
Management System (EVMS) review prior to your review so we’ll be ready to track the 
CD-2a activities as soon as they start. 
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Action Items
New Items: 
a) NOvA prepare a memo for ADs Holmes and Montgomery describing desired budget 

transfers to the new NOvA 425 WBS account.  [John Cooper] 
b) Directorate move funds to Task 425. [Steve Holmes / Hugh Montgomery] 
c) Montgomery, Holmes or assignee have a prepared talk describing Fermilab’s tritium 

handling plans for 700 kw operations.  This could be given in the Management Breakout 
Session.  [Steve Holmes / Hugh Montgomery] 

d) Seek an additional strong Mechanical Engineer for review of the Far Detector mechanical 
structure.  [Ed Temple] 

e) Arrange a talk on NOvA’s Engineering Process [engineering design development, design 
reviews, engineering documentation, etc.).  [John Cooper, Ron Ray, Nancy Grossman] 

f) Remove tritium and Accelerator Conventional Facilities from draft report outline.  [Ed 
Temple] 

g) Set date (between Director’s and Lehman CD-2/3a Reviews), prepare charge, prepare 
agenda, and identify reviewers for Joint FSO / Fermilab Performance Management 
System (EVMS) Review.  [Dean Hoffer / Pepin Carolan] 
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Action Items (continued)
Rollover Items from Prior Meetings: 
a) Include in the Director’s Review an assessment of NOvA’s Engineering Design, Review 

and Change Process. [Ed Temple/Dean Hoffer] 
b) Update the Director’s CD-2/3a Draft Agenda for changes to the plenary and breakout 

sessions to include the addition of ANU.  Send update to Mont, Ed and Dean. [John 
Cooper] 

c) OPMO to arrange the logistics for the Director’s and DOE’s Review of NOvA. [Ed 
Temple/Dean Hoffer] 

d) NOvA to review their Quality Assurance Plan and assure the requirements of DOE O 
414.1c are met. [John Cooper] 

e) Address actions to improve WelcomHome and WelcomRisk to support NOvA in 
preparations for CD-2/3a reviews. [Dean Hoffer]   

f) Status the progress on responding to the Recommendations from the Director’s and 
DOE’s CD-1 Reviews of NOvA and the ANU on-project Recommendation from 
Director’s Preliminary Review of SNuMI [John Cooper/Nancy Grossman] 

g) NOvA to develop a scorecard on how the 14 contractor requirements from DOE O 413.3a
Attachment 2 are met for the full NOvA project overall and how they are met, as 
applicable, for the Cooperative Agreement.  This scorecard is to be presented at a future 
NOvA Working Group Meeting. John Cooper/ Ron Ray] 


